

Romanby Primary School Newsletter

Issue 16, June 2022

The Jubilee celebrations already seem a distant memory as each year group has begun their new Imaginative Learning Projects for this half term. Attached with this newsletter are the Year Group Curriculum Letters and Knowledge Organisers for each new project. These will also be added to the school website.

Staffing

After working at Romanby School for many years both Mrs Bradnam and Mrs Everitt have decided to retire at the end of this term. They have both contributed a huge amount to the life of the school over the years and have worked with hundreds of children. They have both said that it will be strange not being in school and both the staff and children will miss them. We would like to wish them every success as they take the opportunity to explore new interests.

We have appointed Miss E. Cable to teach in Y3/4 in September. Miss Cable has worked in a number of schools and will also be taking over the role of Special Educational Needs Coordinator from Mrs Bradnam.

We will also be saying goodbye to Miss Lewis at the end of July as she has successfully obtained a new job that is nearer to her home. Miss Lewis has helped to develop our PE provision over the past couple of years and we would like to thank her for her hard work and wish her good luck in her new teaching role.

We have appointed Mrs P. Holme to join the teaching staff for September. We are hoping to arrange for Miss Cable and Mrs Holme to come into school over the next few weeks to start getting to know the school and children that they will be working with.

In addition to these two new teachers, who will join us in the new school year, we are also welcoming Mr Body to a Teaching Assistant role in Year 3/4. Mr Body will start work in school next week.

Friends of Romanby School - Summer Raffle

The Summer Raffle is back again this year to raise money for the children of our school. We are appealing for donations for the hampers. Each class has been allocated a COLOUR and your child will be bringing home a coloured slip requesting donations. Feel free to donate anything which has a relation to that colour (but no perishables please). Please can all donations be handed into your class teacher by Friday 24th June. Winners will be drawn at the Summer Fayre on Friday 1st July. Thank you for your support.

Term Dates

We have had a few additions and cancellations to the term dates sent out a few weeks ago.

•	6 th June	Y1 Phonics Screening week
•	6 th June	Y4 Multiplication Check week
•	13 th June	Y3/4 Girls Football Tournament
•	14 th June	Class Photographs
•	14 th June	Reception 2022 Parents Meeting
•	15 th June	Y5/6 Kwik Cricket Event
•	16 th June	Y3/4 Football Tournament
•	17 th June	Y5/6 Girls Football Tournament
•	20 th June	KS2 Sports afternoon
•	21 st June	Y5/6 Performances, 9.15am and 6.00pm
•	21 st June	Y3/4 North Yorkshire Cricket Finals
•	21 st June	KS1 Sports afternoon
•	22 nd June	Y5/6 Tag Rugby Event
•	22 nd June	Y5 Bikeability, Gp1
•	23 rd June	Music for Life Event
•	24 th June	Y5 Bikeability, Gp2
•	24 th June	EYFS/KS1 Artist Workshop
•	$27^{\text{th}} - 29^{\text{th}}$ June	Y6 London Visit
•	27 th June	Y5 Bikeability, Gp3
•	29 th June	Y5 Bikeability, Gp1
•	28 th June	M and M Theatre Company – Treasure Island
•	29 th June	Y3/4 Saltburn Visit (TBC)
•	1 st July	Y5 Bikeability, Gp2
•	1 st July	Summer Fair
•	4 th July	Y5 Bikeability, Gp3
•	7 th July	Annual Reports sent home
•	12 th July	Open Evening
•	13 th July	Transition Day, New Reception children visit
•	14 th July	Transition Day, New Reception children visit
•	15 th July	Transition Day, New Reception children visit
•	19 th July	Y5/6 Mexican Festival
•	20 th July	Y6 Leavers Assembly
•	21 st July	EYFS/KS1 Visit to HMS Trincomalee
•	22 nd July	Last Day of Term

Class Photographs

A reminder that the photographer will be in school on Tuesday next week to take class photographs.

Stars of the week

Every Friday we have a special celebration assembly when staff give out awards that link to our "Secrets of Success". Congratulations to the following children who received the "Star of the Week" award in our latest celebration assembly:

Mrs. Allen's and Mrs. Hind's class	Esme, Miley
Mrs. Hugill's class	Charlie, Harper
Miss. Hillary's class	Alby, Sophie
Mrs. Week's and Mrs. Crocker's class	Eliza, Annabel
Miss Lewis' class	Daniel, Rowan
Miss Payne's class	Summer, Peter
Mrs. Bradnam's and Mrs. Everitt's class	Millie, Edward
Mrs. Seal's class	Alfie, Jack
Mrs. Howe's and Mrs. Cornock's class	Freddie, Sally
Mrs. Clarke's class	Ethan, Jack T

Team Point Scores

Team	Total this half-term
Blue Sharks	63
Green Geckos	76
Red Dragons	59
Yellow Lions	47

Term and holiday dates for academic year 2022 - 2023

Professional development training day: Monday 5 September 2022

Term starts: Tuesday 6 September 2022

Half term holiday: Monday 24 October 2022 to Friday 28 October 2022

Christmas holiday: Monday 19 December 2022 to Tuesday 3 January 2023

Professional development training day: Tuesday 3 January 2023

Half term holiday: Monday 13 February 2023 to Friday 17 February 2023

Easter holiday: Monday 3 April 2023 to Friday 14 April 2023

Professional development training day: Monday 17 April 2023

Half term: Monday 29 May 2023 to Friday 2 June 2023

Term ends: Friday 21 July 2023

Professional development training days: Monday 24 July 2023 and Tuesday 25 July 2023

Safeguarding

If you ever have any concerns about the safety or wellbeing of a child at our school, please speak to one of our Safeguarding Leads. Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mr Foxwell and the Deputy Safeguarding Lead is Mrs Allen.















RRSA: Article 28 – We have the right to a good quality education.